UHWO Education Division Meeting

Friday, December 2, 2011
Meeting began: 9:02 a.m.
Present: Susan Matoba Adler, Mary Heller, Jeanne Iorio, Rick Jones, Paula Mathis, Julia Myers, Kristen Urata
I. Approval of Minutes From 11/04/11 Meeting
a. Rick motioned to approve the minutes as written; Julia seconded.  Passed.

II. ADP Committee- Rick 
a. Rick reported that the committee has met five or six times to frame goals for UHWO’s future.  He asked the division faculty to look at several documents, including the one related to planning priorities.  Every 30 students in a major should be equivalent to 1 FTE.  Therefore, with an anticipated 20% growth each year, the division will need four new faculty in the next 3-4 years.  This does not account for ML/SEC faculty.  ML/SEC should initially start with four faculty, one each in math, science, social studies, and language arts.  Rick will post documents in Laulima.
III. TECC Report- Mary
a. HTSB is now charging $1,000 IHEs for reviews of new programs and $500 to review programs adding new licensure areas (previously there were no fees to review programs).  The fees are due to a lack of funding.
b. Student teaching: According to Steve Miyasato (DOE Human Resources), more teacher candidates completing their teaching degrees on the mainland and want to student teach in Hawaii are contacting DOE schools directly for placement requests.  They may be military spouses following relocation orders.  Steve said the DOE will refer the candidate to IHEs as there are liability considerations with a candidate in the classroom without university supervision.  Mary said UHM has allowed such candidates to complete their student teaching under UHM’s supervision.  The candidates are required to enroll in six credits of student teaching and attend seminar.  If UHWO were to follow suit, Terri Ota would have to give the candidate an override to register for student teaching.  Susan said she is currently working on the reverse—one of our teacher candidates will be moving to the mainland and wants to do her student teaching in Houston, Texas in Fall 2012.  Susan is working on finalizing an institution to institution agreement so that the host school will supervise the candidate’s student teaching.
IV. Other Committee Reports
a. Susan opened the floor to any committee reports; none were reported.
V. ML/SEC Program Update- Mary
a. Mary will present the program proposal during the January 2012 CCAO meeting.  She reported that Terri is working on the articulation agreement with LCC.  
b. Mary would like the faculty to sign the paperwork ASAP to have division core courses changed from EDEE to the EDUC prefix.  Although the majority faculty was available and willing to sign the paperwork today, Jonathan was not in attendance to sign.  Additionally, Susan wants time to review the paperwork and to address the issue of core courses and purpose for change the prefix before she signs them.
VI. ILO Assessments- Mary 
a. Mary provided minutes from the last NCATE work meeting which summarized what each faculty member is responsible for.  Instructors with assignments to be rated are to have them available on Taskstream in order for the raters to evaluate the assignments.  Mary previously sent the rubric to the faculty via e-mail.
VII. Capacity overrides for Block courses with WI
a. Kristen reported a possibility that there will be more than 20 teacher candidates eligible for Spring 2012 Block 1 enrollment and asked if it is possible to override candidates into closed courses to accommodate all qualified candidates.  Due to EDEE 424 being WI (maximum 20 in WI courses) and EDEE 422 and EDEE 426 being Block 1 co-requisites, all Block 1 courses are capped at 20 students each, according to the online registration system.  The faculty explained that there is a UH system level mandate that the enrollment for WI courses have no more than 20 students enrolled.  Also, Julia added that having each practicum course capped at 20 teacher candidates is better for the practicum supervisor to give meaningful feedback to each candidate and is in line with our NCATE guidelines.  Given the lack of time to plan for additional sections for next semester, the faculty agreed that Block 1 enrollment should be capped at 20 for Spring 2012.  Further discussions of co-requisites and WI courses in the blocks are needed.
VIII. Policy/process for multiple student teaching attempts
a. Susan announced that a former teacher candidate indicated a desire to return to the program, complete student teaching, and earn the B.Ed.  This individual enrolled in student teaching in a previous semester and failed.  Since there is currently no policy in place about multiple student teaching attempts, Susan discussed the situation with Interim VCSA Susan Nishida who suggested that the division establish a policy ASAP.  Mary suggested that Susan draft a policy for the faculty to review and approve before including it in the handbook.

IX. Field Placements
a.  Paula explained to the faculty that it was recently discovered that a candidate in her EDEE 200 course has not been observing the mentor teacher she was assigned to, but one that she found on her own.  Despite the fact that Paula has the placement policy included in her syllabus and verbally announced to the class that they would be assigned to a mentor, the candidate explained that she did not know UHWO would find her a mentor teacher and she assumed she would have to secure her own placement as she did while a student at LCC.  Upon further investigation, Paula learned that the candidate’s mentor teacher is also the candidate’s blood auntie.  Paula directed the candidate to write a letter to Susan explaining the situation so that she can determine whether the observation hours are deemed valid or not.  Susan put the matter up for discussion and the faculty unanimously agreed that the most appropriate action was to give the candidate an F for the course and have her retake it next semester.
X. Handbook

a.  Conceptual Framework for syllabi: The most recent version of the CF was included in the agenda packet and is posted on the Division site in Laulima.  The faculty was advised to ensure that the correct version of the CF is in all syllabi.  In reviewing P&T and contract renewals and syllabi from past semesters, Susan reported seeing different versions of the CF.
b. Liability insurance: Susan read Jonathan’s suggested language regarding liability insurance to be included in the handbook:

“Students enrolled in the Division of Education at University of Hawaii West Oahu are required to have liability insurance. Please see the important information regarding Liability Insurance and NEA membership for complete information at http://www.nea.org/home/1600.htm. You may go to the following NEA Student Program website and complete the online application at https://sites.nea.org/JoinNea/.”

XI. Advisory Council meeting in March 2012

a.  Based on responses from the advisory council, the March meeting will be on Monday, March 19, 2012 from 3:30 p.m. – 5:30 p.m. in the Conference Room (B-106).
XII. Alumni invites to EDEE 490/492 potluck (12/08/11)

a.  Susan reported that this semester’s student teachers agreed to have a potluck during their last seminar meeting on 12/08/11.  The student teachers made a list of the dishes they would bring and that the faculty were welcome to attend and contribute anything they wish.  Susan also asked for recommendations of EDEE alumni to invite to the potluck and “talk story”.  A few of the faculty submitted their recommendations and Kristen will send out e-invitations.
XIII. NCATE- Mary
a. Accreditation visit: Now that our division has achieved candidacy status, Mary notified NCATE that the preferred dates for their first accreditation visit are Sunday, December 2, 2012 to Wednesday, December 5, 2012.
b. Dispositions: As part of the required exhibits that we are required to provide NCATE, Mary requested that everyone search their e-mails for student complaints and forward to Kristen so that she can file them and have Julia create links to them.

XIV. Other 
a. No other items were discussed due to time constraints.

Meeting adjourned: 10:40 a.m.
